Forge Valley School

Wood Lane, Sheffield, S6 5HG
Tel:0114 234 8805 Fax: 0114 232 4120
enquiries@forgevalley.sheffield.sch.uk
www.forgevalley.school

FORGE
VALLEY

)

Headteacher : Mr Dale Barrowclough

February 2022

Dear Student, Parent / Carer,
Summer Exam Arrangements 2022
On Monday 7" February 2022, examination boards announced further details of content and other

specific information regarding summer examinations at both GCSE and A-Level. A summary of their
principles is contained within the graphic below.
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Our teachers, Subject Leaders, and Directors of Learning have been working hard to digest this
information and where necessary adapt planning and revision guidance to support our pupils and
students.

Planned ‘Plan B’ assessments and mock examinations shall continue as previously communicated
with the same content. This shall take place for Year 11 pupils in the first week back after February
half-term break and for both Year 11 pupils and Year 13 students following the Easter break, these
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assessments will be used as evidence to support teacher assessed grades, should exams be
cancelled. However, the message is clear that it is extremely likely that summer exams will take
place in full for all pupils and students with these modified ways of examining. Please be reminded
that dates of these are from Monday 16™ May 2022 until Tuesday 28" June 2022 inclusive. Specific
timetables for each individual pupil and student shall be shared after the Easter break.

Results day for A-Level students is Thursday 18" August 2022 and for GCSE pupils is Thursday 25
August 2022.

We shall continue to support all of our pupils and students in their preparation for summer exams.
All Year 11 pupils shall receive a detailed booklet in both electronic and paper form containing
specific, focused, revision tasks in all subjects. This shall be shared shortly after the next set of
assessments. There shall be focused revision guidance for all A-Level subjects.

In addition, we shall continue to offer revision support for all families in a range of online events and
events for pupils and students in school with increasing opportunities for pupils to participate in
revision and learning activities after or before school. Please continue to support your child’s
attendance to these sessions when invited. They are excellent opportunities to make progress.

As ever, please don’t hesitate to contact me, your child’s form tutor, or head of year with any
queries.

Yours faithfully,

John Watson
Assistant Headteacher
jwatson@forgevalley.sheffield.sch.uk




